
 
 
December 17, 2024 

 
Good evening and welcome.  

For many, the holiday season in K-12 schools is often characterized as a chaotic time, full of energy, 
emotions, and - most certainly - exhaustion. If you doubt this, I encourage you to visit a Burnaby school 
this Friday afternoon around 2:55 pm. 

As we approach the final week of classes in December 2024, however, I want to take a moment to 
reflect on the deeper significance of this time of year. The holidays remind us to appreciate the gifts we 




